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11.
U. T. System Board of Regents:  Approval of Permanent University Fund (PUF) Bond Proceeds allocation for the Science and Technology Acquisition and Retention (STARs) Program

RECOMMENDATION

The Chancellor, with the concurrence of the Executive Vice Chancellor for Academic Affairs, the Executive Vice Chancellor for Business Affairs, and the Executive Vice Chancellor for Health Affairs, recommends that $10,000,000 of Permanent University Fund (PUF) Bond Proceeds be appropriated to provide additional funding to build and enhance research infrastructure to attract and retain the best qualified faculty known as the Science and Technology Acquisition and Retention (STARs) Program.  Through a competitive proposal process determined by U. T. System Administration, funds will be distributed for the purpose of recruiting top researchers.

 

It is further recommended that STARs appropriations not expended or obligated by contract or purchase order within six months after the close of Fiscal Year 2008 are to be available for future System-wide reallocation unless specific authorization to continue obligating the funds is given by the appropriate Executive Vice Chancellor upon recommendation of the president of the institution.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION

On August 12, 2004, the U. T. System Board of Regents approved an allocation of funds to be awarded to institutions to help attract and retain the best qualified faculty.  Funded through PUF Bond Proceeds, this awards program, named Faculty STARs, provided funding to help purchase state-of-the-art research equipment and make necessary laboratory renovations to encourage faculty members to perform their research at U. T. institutions. In August 2004, the Board allocated $59 million for this program.  In Fiscal Year 2006, $15 million was allocated with an additional $20 million allocated in Fiscal Year 2007.  

 

With the exception of a portion of funding distributed noncompetitively to academic institutions in Fiscal Year 2005, recipients of the STARs awards are selected through a competitive process. The program is centrally administered by U. T. System for start-up or retention packages for tenured faculty of proven quality who are recommended from the institutions by a faculty group at the nominating university. A peer review committee chaired by the appropriate Executive Vice Chancellor examines the STARs awards at the U. T. System Administration level and makes recommendations. The funds are available only for laboratory renovation and equipment purchases. Consistent with other PUF bond funded programs, the STARs award may not be spent on operations.

 

The program is making a significant contribution toward accomplishing the goal of developing and further strengthening the research capacity of the institutions within U. T. System. The competitive program has helped U. T. institutions recruit and retain some of the best researchers in the nation, recognized nationally and internationally for their scholarly achievements.  Since the program's inception, these individuals have made a significant impact to U. T. System institutions through research grants, collaborations made with outside entities, and pending and issued patents as well as by encouraging future research and excellence.

